WESTOW

PARISH COUNCIL

Westow Parish Council Meeting – Wednesday 4th December 2024
Attendees: 

Helen Crews (Chair); Angela Fothergill (Clerk); Pennie Hamer (PH); Elizabeth Shields (ES); Christine Smith (CS); John Smith (JS); Richard Bannister (RB); Cllr Caroline Goodrick 
Apologies: Geraldine Burton (GB)

HC welcome Cllr Caroline Goodrick to the meeting.
Minutes of the last meeting
The minutes from September’s meeting were proposed and seconded as a correct record.
Matters Arising and Action Log
Stone Wall – CS had contacted Paddy Hill who said that the wall was in need of work. He agreed to do some temporary work before Christmas, and then in the spring would do the rest of the required work to make the wall safe.  

Village Green – HC had contacted Neil Johnson who said that he had got the posts for the village green from F & S  Edwards Skackleton.  A couple of posts needed to be replaced in the short term and RB agreed to contact F & S Edwards and order 2 posts (number required to be checked).
RB to contact F & S Edwards, The Sawmill, Skackleton (01653-628419).
Westow Sign – The Westow sign as you approach from Gally Gap appeared to be damaged. AF had reported this on the Parish Portal and it had been removed by the Local Highways Officer to make the area safe. AF had received an email that said village nameplates are actually the  responsibility of the local Town or Parish Council rather than the local Highways authority. Alternatively if we were not too bothered about the appearance of the sign then NYHighways may be able to quote for a new sign, new post and the installation 

JS said that he had been in touch with Alpha Signs of Thirsk regarding this.

JS to get a quote for the sign and circulate to Councillors before deciding which option to go for.

Clerks Update 
Nothing to report

Budget and Finance
The Parish Council account stood at £3304 with £550 being the Transparency Fund so available funds are £2750. JS had recovered £442.09 VAT from the furniture bought for the village hall.  The Village Hall Account stood at £3050.17 including the VAT recovered. Table Tennis club had paid £280 for the hire of the village hall.

On the 22nd November 2024 EON Next reduced direct debit to £20.18 per month.

Precept  The Precept for the forthcoming year was discussed at some length. After discussion it was agreed by a majority to keep the Precept at £2500 as previously.

AF to forward Precept form to North Yorkshire

Planning Applications

A notice of approval had been received for Fox and Hounds House to replace some cast iron guttering.

The Council had no objection to the tree work at Woodmasons Cottage.
Local Nature Strategy Fund
RB had emailed Councillors prior to the meeting to see if we could discuss the Local Nature Strategy Fund.

The strategy has not yet been published by NYC, but it will be relatively soon and he wanted to see if the Parish Council would be supportive of this in our area.

He said that the Playing Fields Committee, especially the Deftys are already on with delivering a wildflower meadow there, but was sure there are other projects we can think of. They can be small and delivered by volunteers hopefully. 

The PC all agreed that this was something that they would be very happy to support.

Items from the Website

Philippa Johnson had contacted PH to say that her mother Margaret had walked up to the cricket club and had felt very vulnerable walking near the roadside and wondered if a path/walkway could be installed. Some discussion took place and the PC concluded that this was a Highways matter in the first instance. 
PH to relay this back to Philippa 

Chris Crone had contacted PH re the bin near the village noticeboard as it was being used for dog waste. Some discussion took place as to whom the bin belonged to and whether it was required? 
AF in the interim to put a laminated sign on the bin asking people not to use the bin for dog waste and to use the appropriate bin near the War Memorial.
A Parishioner had mentioned that there was no grit in the salt bin on The Orchards. This issue had been raised previously. The bin was not  owned by NYCC nor the PC. HC said she would forward the relevant minutes to PH and has since found the information below from Highways in response to our query in November 2021:-
“Below is the list of salt/grit bins and heaps that meet the (Highways) criteria after the assessment in 2014/2015 and that we continue to maintain;
1 x heap at the bottom of Main Street on the High Lane junction.
2 x heaps on Badger Bank Road, one on the sharp bend near the windmill and one just uphill from the bend.
3 x heaps on the Firby to Kirkham road, side of the Stone Trough Inn.

Bins that do not meet Highways criteria:

1 x grit bin on the Sudnicton Croft junction – this is not on our list as it did not meet the criteria. Once the bin is empty then we will remove it unless the Parish Council wish to take it on.

1 x grit bin outside No.13 The Orchards – now this is currently full – is this grit bin maintained by the Parish Council as it is not showing on our lists of grit bins that met the criteria." 

The grit bin in the Orchards appears to have been privately installed and is not maintained by the Parish Council nor by Highways.

We understand that the criteria for allocating salt bins and heaps has not changed since the 2014/15 assessment.
HC asked PH if she could relay this back to the enquirer.
The meeting ended at 7.45  p.m
Next meeting 16th January 2025
